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April 6, 2021

Jane Anderson, Chair
California Citizens Redistricting Commission
721 Capitol Mall, Suite 260
Sacramento, CA  95814

Dear Chair Anderson:

The Town Council at its meeting held April 6, 2021, adopted three resolutions (attached) 
respectfully urging the Citizens Redistricting Commission (Commission) to keep Napa County 
within a single US House of Representative, State Assembly and State Senate Districts as well as 
in the same districts as counties which share Napa County’s interests in agricultural, wine 
production and environmental sustainability. 

The resolutions also specifically ask the Commission to ignore the fact that the City of American 
Canyon zip code is related to the City of Vallejo in determining the community of interest.  The 
City of American Canyon’s interests rest within Napa County and its residents are key participants 
in Napa’s countywide issues.

The Town Council requests the Commission keep Napa County together including the City of 
American Canyon within a single US House of Representative, State Senate and Assembly 
Districts.

Respectfully Submitted,

John F. Dunbar, Mayor
Town of Yountville

cc: Town Council
Town Manager
Town Clerk

Attachments:  Resolutions (3)


